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The Embroiderers’ Guild of America, Inc. 

School has begun, our friends from the North are returning, and the days 
are getting shorter.  It must be FALL!   
 
I have just returned from the National Board meeting in Chicago.  This 
session usually lasts seven days (six nights) counting two days for travel.  
Does that sound like a lot of time?  The meetings last from 8:30 AM until 
5PM with 1 hour for lunch and two 15 minute breaks.  For most evenings 
something is planned that is work-related.  Because we now have a great 
staff in the office and are able to get so much done online, the executive 
committee has cut one day off their meeting time – from now on, it will be 
five nights.  This is a savings of, at least, four hotel rooms and per diem 
for eight members twice a year.  We are making every effort to save 
money and still get the job done for EGA.   
 
For the past several years, EGA National has been using our reserve to 
balance our budget (pay the bills).  That cannot go on!  The reserve is 
being used up. Therefore, the Finance Committee is asking that we 
continue the request for chapters and regions to give donations to the 
general fund again this year.  We are getting some nice grants.  Check 
your “Needle Arts”.  The chairman of the committee to raise funds said, “If 
every member could give $10.00 we would be out of this hole.”  Well, we 
are not asking that, but we are asking that every member’s dues be 
raised by $3.00  starting January 1, 2008.  In 2009, all dues will be due on 
the same day, possibly January 31st.   This should save a lot of paperwork 
for all of us. 
 
More savings and convenience:  All notebooks are on the web (under 
forms) or will be by the end of November.   
 
Bylaws no longer have to be updated as often  (once every ten years 
starting in 2008).  They will be updated by region and you will be notified. 
 

(Continued on page 3) 
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  Cash Balance (May 31, 2007) $62,139.59  
  Receipts:  
  Dues $564.00 
  Interest  $481.33  
  Region Meetings $555.00 
  National Opportunity Drawing $145.00 
  Retreat 2007 $459.27  
  Subtotal: $2,204.60  
  
  Disbursements:  
  Retreat 2007 $13,445.48 
  Seminar 2009 $500.00 
  Newsletter $64.20 
  Administration $269.33 
  Officer’s Travel $1,495.40 
  EGA Natl Fund and Opp Basket $463.71 
  Region Meetings and Lunches $1,069.88 
  Licenses and Permits $75.00 
  Misc $285.05  
  Subtotal $17,668.05  
  
  Cash Balance (August 31, 2007) $46,676.14  

Treasurer’s Report  
 (as of Aug 31, 2007 )  -  Pam Burke 

Our next meeting will be September 28 and 29, 2007 . It will be held at 
the Quality Inn and Suites in New Port Richey, FL.  Rooms are 
$74.00 (Parkside) and $84.00 (Poolview) and reservations must be 
made by September 14, 2007. The phone number for reservations is 
727-847-9005;  make sure you tell them that you are with Sun Region 
EGA.  

The luncheon will be upstairs in the Pasco Room Saturday, September 
28 and will begin at 11:30 am. The cost of the luncheon is 
$15.00.  Reservations must be made by September 20th.  Please send 
your check and the clip and mail found in this newsletter for your reser-
vation to me and also indicate if you need a roommate.  Please indicate 
if you will be participating in the special activity that Gulfview is planning 
on Saturday night.  They need to know how many to plan for.          

Our meeting will begin after the luncheon in the Tarpon room which is 
directly across the hall from our luncheon. 

I am looking forward to seeing everyone.  Until then may your needles 
never rust and your threads never knot.  

ARD’s Report  
      -  Harriet Davis 
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Please do not forget to send your nominee for Gold Thread award and Teaching Youth award.  I know that Indian 
River is not the only chapter that should receive this award. 
 
National is establishing a new program to train appraisers to appraise needlework.  They hope to graduate the 
first class in 2008.  
 
National will invite students from public and private “schools of the arts” to show their needlework in the gallery at 
Headquarters in the near future.  Do you have a school near you?   
 
Several chapters in Sun Region are not sending their newsletters to the newsletter reviewer.  You will find her 
name in “Needle Arts”.  Please, remember to do this. 
 
Now, last but not least.  Thank you for allowing me to be your Region Director for the past two years.  It has been 
a pleasure and a privilege to serve EGA and the Sun Region.  I look forward to watching the organization fulfill its 
purpose of fostering the art of needlework.  EGA seeks to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas 
among those who are engaged in needlework throughout the world by encouraging a high standard of design 
and technique in embroidery.  EGA provides a center to be used as a bureau of education and information 
regarding the art of embroidery for all its members.  It is our purpose to conduct instruction and research in the 
art of needlework and to distribute related materials and publications to members and to the public  
 
My wish for each of you is a future of good light and Smooth Stitches, Malvina 

(Continued from page 1) 

Calendar of Meetings/Events 
 

Sept 28-29, 2007  Sun Region meeting - Quality Inn & Suites - New Port Richey 
 
Dec 1, 2007   next Sun News deadline   - (Dec/Jan/Feb issue) 
 
Feb 9-10, 2008   Sun Region meeting - Holiday Inn West - Gainesville 
 
Feb 20 - Mar 8, 2008  Sand Dunes Chapter Needle Artistry exhibit 
    Arts and Design Center - Fort Walton Beach 
 
Aug 31 - Sept 5, 2008  EGA National Seminar - Louisville, KY 
 
Sept 11 - Oct 17, 2008  Sun Region Exhibit   
    Leesburg Center for the Arts 

Secretary’s Report  
      -  Peggy Beebe 

The dreaded (by the Secretary) Change-of-Officers Forms will be due soon.  Please send them to the RD with a 
copy to me so that I can update the roster.  I am not fussy about format but please fill in all the blanks, especially 
EGA number and e-mail address, clearly. 
 
The new place cards should be ready for this meeting.  Hope you like them. 
 
People on the roster who currently have Earthlink.net e-mail addresses should be changing them over to Em-
barq.com or some other service provider soon.  Please ask your chapter members on the Region roster to send 
me the new information by e-mail so that I can change my Address Book and update the roster yet again. 
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2008 EXHIBIT - Peggy Beebe 

As the song says: “I’m so excited!”  The Sun Region Exhibit is now less than a year away! 
 
The opening reception will be Thursday evening, September 11, 2008, 5 to 7 PM, at the Leesburg Center for Art, 
Leesburg, FL. 
 
There is a lot of work to be done before then but some things have already been decided, including a title for the 
Exhibit. (You’ll hear it at the meeting in New Port Richey!)  I’d like to thank all those who submitted ideas. 
 
Another item discussed and decided is that the show will be judged, but if an entrant doesn’t want her submis-
sion judged she can indicate that on the entry form. 
 
At the Board meeting the Executive Committee will discuss whether we should set any guidelines for the Exhibit, 
especially things like age of the pieces (no more than 10 years old or no age limit), whether there should be a 
limit on number of submissions by one person, etc.  We’ll talk about all of that at the meeting and you should 
bring your questions too. 
 
I am hoping that chapters will encourage members to submit pieces as there is a lot of wall space to cover.  It is 
our hope that displaying our work in a public space dedicated to art will both educate the general public about our 
art and hopefully interest some of them in joining EGA. 
 
We will be asking for participation from our members as docents during the Exhibit, to answer questions about 
our work and organization to visitors.  We’ll need teachers for a children’s program in conjunction with an after-
school program for the Boys and Girls Club of Lake and Sumter Counties, for which the Center has a contract.  
We’d like to hold two “Basics” classes, one for youth and one for adults.  We’ll need two or three members to 
serve as clerks to the judges on the day of the Exhibit.  We’re hoping to have a small Opportunity set-up, with 
items donated by members, and op slips purchased by visitors, with the proceeds going to the Region. And so 
on. 
 
Leesburg is located almost in the center of the state and would make a great day trip or overnight.  (Anglers 
might like to know that we have great bass fishing in our lakes.  In fact, the Bassmaster Tournament is held here 
every couple of years, should your husband want to come along.) 
 
MEMBERSHIP - Norma Tetrault 

We have been informed by National, via Malvina, that the five membership forms on the website have been re-
vised again.  National says the forms are very different than the ones you are currently using and it is very impor-
tant that you start using the revised forms as soon as possible. 
 
Thank you to the membership chairmen who have complied with my request and sent information on their mem-
bership.  It made my job a lot easier.  Now I am using the database from National to try to fill in those chapters for 
which  I have no information.  Once I’m done, I will send each chapter membership chairman the file I have of her 
chapter’s membership and ask that she review it, make corrections and send it back to me. 
 
I would really appreciate chapter chairmen sending me a copy of the chapter’s quarterly report that is sent to na-
tional of renewals, deletions and new members.  It will be easier and more accurate to update the database quar-
terly rather than annually.  I thank you all in advance for your cooperation in making my job easier and more 
timely. 
 

Committee Reports 
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The Indian River Chapter is pleased to present: 
 

Sun Region Seminar 2009 
 

“Needles  Aweigh” 
 

May 3-7, 2009 
 

(Sunday – Thursday) 
 

aboard the 
 

Carnival Sensation 
 

from 
 

Port Canaveral to the Bahamas 
with overnight in Nassau 

 
 

Rates and class offerings will be announced as available.  Registration kick-off is planned for 
early 2008.  Passports will be required for all passengers. 

2009 SEMINAR - Barbara Gill 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
EDUCATION/LIBRARY - Diane Atkins 

Band Sampler - By the time you read this, our region band sampler should have at least three more bands com-
pleted. We should be able to display it at our 2008 Exhibit if we continue to work our bands quickly.  
 
I'm repeating my plea for copies of projects to include in a binder. The intent is for region members to check out 
a project to use in their chapters. I think we could have a wonderful resource in this binder. Please be sure there 
are no copyright violations. You can email, snail mail or give me copies at the region meeting. I will organize 
them and publish a list. Thanks in advance. 
 
Check out the new EGA discussion group devoted to GCCs. Go to groups.yahoo.com or access it through the 
EGA web site, under GCCs. In addition to messages, there are photos, files of supply lists, registration forms for 
all of our GCCs, application forms for pilot stitching, packet for proposing a new GCC, and the beginnings of a 
FAQ list. The files are in PDF format, to be word-processor-neutral.  

(Continued on page 6) 
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Here's a brief summary of reporting chapters' education activities. It's a good source of ideas for programs and 
projects. Please contact the individual chapters if you want additional information. 
 
Central Florida: Summer-pulled thread using New Kid and original design; will begin 2 year study of Victorian 
Embroidery in 2008. 
 
Chain Stitchers: Summer- biscornu construction, ornaments for museum & Hospice trees, continuing interest 
groups ; Sept. - begin 12 part A Needlework Story Hardanger project by Emie Bishop; Nov. - 4th annual Orna-
ment workshop; Oct. - begin Miraposa GCC. 
 
Coral Springs: Continuing Stitch-of-the-Month; GCC's Crewel Confidence completed, Tiramisu to begin soon; 
ongoing -The Crazy Pyramid Ornament. 
 
Gulfview: Sept. - beaded necklace; Oct. - begin Ornamental Delight GCC & lace scissors case & stumpwork 
thistle; Nov. - Temari; Jan. surprise canvas and cross stitch refresher. 
 
Indian River: Summer-pulled thread bookmark; Sept. - hem stitching; GCC Swiss Sampler; Oct. - needlepoint 
class at local library; Nov. - Marnie Ritter workshop; future beading, bargello, finishing techniques. 
 
Sand Dunes: Celebrating their 25th anniversary with an original sampler in sand and sea colors, plus a stitchers 
kit of box, fob and needle case; Oct. - White Work sampler. 
 
Sarasota: Summer - continued stitch-ins; Sept. - history of purse program & beaded angel project; Oct. - 
speaker from Ringling Museum & Temari Ball project, also a 4 day stitch-away; Nov. - Jennifer Taylor speaking 
about Audrey Francini & needle woven fish project; Jan. - Bargello needle case; Feb. - ribbon embroidery and 2 
day Japanese Bead workshop; Mar. & Apr. - free form embroidery. 
 
Sea Grape: GCC Options in Hardanger completed; Feb. - cut work by Adrienne Meyer touring teacher work-
shop.  
 
 

 
to Adrienne Meyer 

on winning the 
Sun Region 

2007 Gold Thread Award 



Sept/Oct/Nov 2007      The Sun News                           page  7 

 

BISCAYNE    Pat Carrington 
Biscayne Chapter had a quiet summer. We enjoyed several stitching days in homes of members. 
 
Our first meeting was a "Welcome Back" luncheon to start the new stitching season.  Members were asked to bring their 
summer stitching pieces and share their results with those present. 
 
We have signed papers with the intent of participating in the Harvest Festival of Miami- Dade County. We will be sharing 
space with ANG. This event takes place November 17 and 18 and offers an opportunity to reach into the community to at-
tract new members. 
 
Plans are now final for our workshop with Marnie Ritter. We have 16 registered for the 2-day workshop. Marnie will give a 
lecture at our Friday morning meeting. Afterwards our members will have a chance to meet and talk to her on a casual ba-
sis.  Marge spoke to Marnie while in Chicago attending Nat'l Seminar as well as talking to Susan Goodman who will be with 
us in February 2008 for a 2-day workshop and lecture. 
 
In October we are offering the petite project "Teenie Genie" a beading necklace, November as stated above is with Marnie 
Ritter and in December we have our holiday luncheon. 
 
We continue our various outreach projects and it seems impossible this will be our 17th year creating Wee Care gowns for 
various hospitals here in Miami-Dade County. We continue to collect pennies for a building project, pop-tops for the Ronald 
McDonald House, stamps for the Catholic nuns, and toiletry items for the Abused Women's Center.  Starting in September, 
we have added another Outreach Project - The Kissing Pillow - certainly no explanation is needed - the news of this project 
has been in NeedleArts  and Nat'l EGA Outreach Chairman's Gleanings, as well as seen on TV. 
 

CENTRAL FLORIDA  Carol Raley 
Our chapter is looking forward to a very busy two years ahead with many activities and projects during our  voyage through 
Victorian embroidery.  Kathy Singleton, our vice president for programs, has lined up a series of classes featuring many dis-
tinguished teachers including Deanna Powell, Elizabeth Kurella, Louise Henderson and Susan Greening Davis.  Topics in-
clude shadow embroidery, studying lace, crazy quilt embroidery, a GCC M’Lady’s teacloth, and many others for the next two 
years.  There will be room for EGA members from other chapters to attend these classes, so those interested should contact 
a member of CFC. 
 
We participated in the National Stitch-In in July and about 10 of us had several tables set up at the Fashion Square Mall in 
Orlando with examples of embroidery  and projects our chapter has done. Our president, Shirley Pettit, organized the local 
event. 
 
 Many of our members went to the Chicago seminar including Kathy Singleton, who has been named treasurer of the na-
tional EGA board.  We are already looking forward to the Gala next year in Louisville, Kentucky, and participating in the 
2008 exhibit and 2009 cruise. 
 
Ongoing outreach programs include contributions of personal and baby items to BETA House for young mothers and fami-
lies,  Habitat for Humanity Samplers, and helping the Biscayne chapter collect stamps. 
 
Four members of our chapter participated in a pilot project designed by Luan Callery.  It was a stumpwork piece called Sum-
mer Dreams and will be offered in the future as a GCC.  Those members were Ellen Sedlak, Kathy Singleton, Martha Ellis 
and Vickie Chin. 
 
Our education chair, Margaret Kinsey, has been working with us on pulled thread stitches during our fourth Wednesday edu-
cation classes during the spring and summer.  Several members have worked the stitches into a lovely sampler of Marga-
ret’s design. 
 

 

Chapter Reports 
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CHAIN STITCHERS  Lynn Abbey 
Some traditions never let go, so even though September is still summer here in Lake County, Chain Stitchers is in an Au-
tumn Frame of Mind. Our members will have several workshops and educational opportunities between now and early 2008. 
We have secured permission from nationally recognized designer Emie Bishop to use her sampler design "A Needlework 
Story" as the basis for an intermediate hardanger course that will be the backbone of our regular-meeting programs for the 
coming year. We have also a members' group getting ready to work through Dakota Roger's "Mariposa" sampler and will be 
having our fourth annual Christmas Ornament Workshop in November.  
 
We don't have structured meetings during the summer, but that didn't stop our members from continuing their community 
outreach work. We have delivered several bundles of baby caps, mittens, and booties to our local hospitals -- not quite em-
broidery, but an appreciated donation. Several of our members answered a call for help from the Lagniappe chapter in Ba-
ton Rouge, LA for additional Habitat for Humanity samplers as they were determined to provide samplers to every post-
Katrina Habitat home. We have recently learned that Lagniappe has enough samplers for the rest of this year. We have con-
tinued to supply samplers to our local Habitat chapter. In August, we were privileged to attend the dedication for the first five-
bedroom home that our Habitat chapter has built...a new home for a family that had lost everything in the tornadoes that 
ripped through our county in February of this year. It's never too soon to start thinking holiday ornaments and this year we 
have once again committed to participating in the Hospice of Lake and Sumter County's Festival of Trees. This year we ex-
pect to offer individual ornaments for sale, since we believe that many of the visitors to the Festival are looking to make a 
donation for something smaller than a whole tree, but larger than a fresh-baked brownie.  
 

duCLAY    JoyceAnne Stevens 
This has  been a quiet summer for duClay. We have had to work around a substitute meeting place but in August we were 
finally back to our regular meeting  place in the Orange Park library. We have continued to work on our canvas work log 
cabin project.  Magda Mathis did two programs in conjunction with the project: one on compensating stitches and one on 
diaper patterns. At our August meeting Leah Conetta did a program on stitching with felt. Everyone was asked to bring their 
log cabin project to the September meeting along with a stitch that they could share with the group.  
 
We continue to have two stitch-ins. One is one the 1st  Saturday of the month at the Orange Park library 1 to 3 PM and the 
other one on the 2nd  Saturday of the month at The Olde Greene Cupboard in Mandarin.  
 
 

INDIAN RIVER   Barbara Gill 
Since the June meeting our chapter has been busy with our 5th annual Teaching Children to Stitch program at a local library.  
Doreen Snyder coordinated this 4 week program with 20 girls and 6 boys learning beginning cross stitch and needlepoint. 
Some managed to complete two projects and we had several returning students.  Members donated supplies and also par-
ticipated as helpers. 
 
Our Education Chair, Harriet White, taught us a pulled thread tulip as a Petit Project.  We will also be instructing beginning 
adults at another local library using a cross stitch pumpkin design as the project.  We have selected Ilise Altherr’s Swiss 
Sampler as our next GCC project which will begin after the holidays. 
 
Outreach projects include the annual Christmas in July for the Haven, a local children’s shelter, and samplers for two Habitat 
dedications.  We are also busy stitching Kissing Pillows for the military under Marcia Barrrere’s supervision. Donna 
McFarland is collecting supplies to make up kits for patients at a military hospital.  We are close to topping last years number 
(1000) of toiletries for the homeless and we continue to collect cancelled stamps, pop tops and coupons. 
 
In our year-long 30th Anniversary Celebration, we held stitch-ins promoting stichery at several of our newsletter sponsor’s 
shops. 
 
Ways and Means continues to generate funds for our treasury with our annual book sale under Christine Kampmeyers ef-
forts, it was one of our largest ever.  The Mystery Gift makes appearances at the monthly meetings and also satellite groups. 
 
Our programs this summer have been interesting and we’re looking forward to a beaded bracelet class in September and a 
bargello petit project in October.  In November the chapter will host Marnie Ritter for a two day workshop. 
 
Our Seminar/Cruise 2009 committee is meeting monthly and has chosen a name for the May 3-7 event:  Needles Aweigh 
which was submitted by Sun Region’s own Lynn Abby at the June meeting.  Our Faculty Coordinator, Adrienne Meyer, has 
started sending Requests for Proposals to teachers. 
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LeMOYNE    Winnie Davies 
We continue meeting at the Southeast branch of the Jacksonville Public Library on the second Saturday of the month. We 
do not have a current chapter project but continue working on 'The Sunshine State Sampler' and talking about other stitching 
interests. 
 
Our 'Quilt Group' meets monthly in a members home and is talking up the Quilt show at Jacksonville Convention Center that 
happens every September.  
 

NEAPOLITAN   Betty Baechle 
Stitch-ins continued over the summer months for those that stayed put in Florida. The exhibit is ever present in our minds so 
we have been busy getting project ready for our show in the spring. 
 
Our October meeting will be a mini workshop conducted by Betty Baechle. This workshop will be a needlerest. Easy to do 
and something that could be for sale in our boutique during the exhibit. This workshop is thanks to the instructions we all 
received at the Sun Region meeting in the spring. 
 

SAND DOLLAR   Abbie Kverek 

This has certainly been a hot summer. Thank heavens for A/C and all those unfinished needlework projects we had to work 
on.  This summer our chapter worked on Habitat samplers and Christmas ornaments for our outreach programs. We also 
sent 34 kissing pillows to the Yellow Rose Chapter in Texas. 
 
Six of our members started a Group Correspondence Course in Silk and Metal Embroidery by Kay Stanis.  There is lots to 
learn and improve our technique using Gold threads. I think this project will prove to be quite a challenge for us! 
 
Several of our members attended a Thank you luncheon given by the Cancer Society for our part in making and donating 15 
Bra Purses as a fun raiser for Making Strides Against Breast Cancer. Each purse decorated was unique and different. This 
was another way in which our chapter was given some publicity and contributed to a most worthy project in the community. 
 
This fall our Education project will be the EGA Petite Project using three colored values of thread teaching color design us-
ing the Rice Stitch. In November we will learn a Tenerife stitch worked on the T-shirt.  Coming up in December at our Christ-
mas luncheon we will have five table top trees each with a different theme made by our members - Victorian silk ribbon de-
sign, cross stitch angel faces, needlepoint stockings, beaded balls and more. These will be sold as a fun raiser for our chap-
ter. We will also have a presentation on basket weaving by one of our new members, Claire Kelly. 
 
We are looking forward to having our new Touring Teacher, Adrienne Meyer, at our chapter some time next year.  What a 
great opportunity for all the chapters in Sun Region. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Sand Dollar Chapter’s Bra Purses 
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SAND DUNES   Cheri Hammer 
Sand Dunes takes the summer off from formal meetings, but that doesn’t mean we haven’t been busy!  During the summer 
we had our monthly stitch-ins, and also two of our special interest groups continued to meet.  These groups worked on Jean 
Hilton’s Gleneagle and our chapter’s current Group Correspondence Course – To The Acorn.  We also continued working 
on the Redwork Mystery Sampler and started Jeanette Rees’ Alphabet Sampler. 
 
Our new vice president, Cindy Hardesty, was also busy over the summer.  2008 is Sand Dunes’ 25th anniversary, and Cindy 
wanted to make it special so she inaugurated 2008:  A Year to Celebrate at our annual membership coffee in August.  In her 
words she says, “Just as the Embroiderer’s Guild of America will observe their 50th year as a national organization, the Sand 
Dunes chapter of NW Florida will boast its own 25th anniversary.  This is also an occasion to recognize each of our individ-
ual memberships, essential to the success and prosperity of the group.  Add to that the beautiful environment in which we 
are fortunate enough to enjoy our favorite pastime, and there is indeed cause for celebration!  These reasons are the inspi-
ration for this year’s program. I have designed a Commemorative Sampler and coordinating Stitcher’s Kit to extol our love of 
needlework over the years - to recognize the organization that provides us with the education and fraternalism to do so; to 
celebrate each member’s individual contributions; and to represent the unique beauty of our surroundings.  Representative 
of our coastal environment, these pieces are stitched and finished with natural fibers in colors of Sand and Sea. The sampler 
is stitched in cool blue, teal, and periwinkle silk and cotton on a background of natural raw linen, and accented with treas-
ures from the ocean.”  As you can imagine, we are all very excited to start stitching on this!  Over this year we will be using 
these special designs for our monthly programs. 
 
Sand Dunes also has other plans to celebrate this special year.  On February 20th through March 8th, we are going to have a 
special exhibit of our members’ work.  Please make plans to visit our lovely area and come see this exhibit at the Arts and 
Design Society. 
 
And last but certainly not least, we have a special challenge for our members.  Playing on the 25th anniversary theme, our 
members are challenged to finish “Something Old, Something New, Something Silver, and Something Just for You”.  Many 
of us signed up at our May luncheon, and we have a year to finish these projects.  It is a fundraiser for the chapter, but it’s 
also a lot of fun and a wonderful incentive to work on some of the projects that have been hidden in our closets. 
 

SANDHILL CRANE  Lynn Pittinger 
As we prepare to start up another year, we find that we are very busy.   Many of our members are participating in the Christ-
mas luncheon ornament exchange, and to that end, we have been stitching this summer.  We have also been working on 
completing our Elsa Parrish challenge and look forward to hosting her visit with us at the luncheon. 
 
Our plans for the fall include an abbreviated look at the Region’s slides of the Bayeux Tapestry and the Overlord Embroidery 
along with learning the basic stitch for the Bayeux Tapestry.  In October, Diane Atkins will visit our chapter to teach an orna-
ment inspired from the Bayeux Tapestry.  While all of that is going on, some of our members will be working with Betsy 
Goker on a piece called Twister, and another group will be working on the GCC Fantasy Remembered.  The time will fly. 
 
Additionally, this summer, we met to assemble the Kiss pillows that our chapter has completed.  Our goal is 100, and our 
Outreach Chair is working with the local National Guard Unit to facilitate their distribution. 
 

SARASOTA   Cynthia Horr Bugg 
I am pleased to say we have two new members. They have joined us at stitch-ins this summer and it was a good way to get 
acquainted.  Our Stitch-ins at members homes as well as in Venice and Sarasota have been well attended. The beading 
and sampler groups have been very busy all summer.  Our Board meeting this August gave us a chance to hear all the great 
things planned for the coming season. 
 
The second Monday of the month we will meet at the Venice Coast Community Foundation.  The third Monday will find us 
stitching in a members home.  Many goodies come with this stitch-in.  The fourth Monday is our general meeting, goodies 
and social hour before the meeting and a program after the meeting.  After lunch we will hold classes.  In Septermber, 
Louise Pippenger will teach us how to cross stitch a beaded Angel using perforated paper.  In October, Jeanne Orcutt will 
teach us how to make a Tamari Ball.  November will find us doing needle weaving with Barb Hjelte.  This will be done in the 
shape of fish suitable for Tee Shirts etc.  This will include some beading too. 
 
Our Program that was canceled in May will be presented this September.  Dorothy Robinson will give us a short history of 
the Purse.  We will then have a show and tell on "Our" purses.  October’s program will be a speaker from the Ringling Mu-
seum who will talk about fabric and costume design.  In November, our own Jennifer Taylor will speak about Audrey 
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Francini:  "Her Designs and Embroidery".  Our Chapter is really blessed to have Jennifer, who has moved to Naples, come 
to give her program. 
 
On the first Tuesday, the stitch-in will be at the Sarasota Senior Friendship Center.  On the second Tuesday, the sampler 
group will meet to continue working on their Friendship Sampler.  Each member has chosen her own motif.  On the third 
Tuesday we meet at the FireStation in Sarasota to continue our stitch ins.  The fourth Tuesday is bead day.  In September, 
Marty Measel will teach Paula Adams' pagoda ornament. In October and November, Clemmie Rounds will teach a mini Ka-
leidoscope.  Our Night Needlers will continue meeting at the Fruitville Library in Sarasota on the fourth Thursday.  October 
will find members attending a 3 night 4 day stitch-away at Day Springs. 
 
Outreach donated one sampler to Habitat this summer. And Ruth Booth is still collecting small toilet articles for Bethesda 
House. 
 

GULFVIEW   Barbara Renfroe 

We are looking forward to hosting the September Region meeting in New Port Richey and have a dandy evening class 
planned for you. 
 
Our summer stitch-ins were well attended and included a class in Tenerife embroidery as well as the opportunity to make 
some progress toward completing work on UFO’s.  We have a variety of programs planned for the balance of the year, be-
ginning with “Mrs. Pumpkinhead,” a beaded necklace.   In October, Donna Christie will teach a beginner’s Stumpwork class 
using Jeanette Rees’ thistle design.  We will also begin work on the new GCC, Florentine Christmas Ornaments.  In Novem-
ber, Jean Bilot will teach a class in temari and, in December, our Christmas party will be catered by our own Ann Ashley. 
 
In addition to the outreach efforts for hospice and the Neonatal Center, members have been busy stitching Habitat samplers 
for Katrina survivors on behalf of the Greater Baton Rouge chapter.  In October we will collect and deliver hand made blan-
kets to Project Linus, a nationwide organization to benefit ill or traumatized children.  We will also collect donations for Crea-
tion Station, a resource for art and related supplies for Pasco County teachers. 

Clip & Mail 
 

Sept Region Meeting - Luncheon Reservations 
Sept 28-29, 2007 

 Quality Inn & Suites - New Port Richey, FL 
 

Name _________________________________ Chapter ______________________________ 
 
 

E-Mail _________________________________ Phone: _______________________________ 
 

Mail your reservation and check for $15.00 (payable to Sun Region EGA)  
to be received by Sept 20, 2007 to:  Harriett Davis - ARD/Sun Region 
      939 Page Lane  
      Mt. Dora, FL  32757 
        -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -   
  Y N I will be spending the night    
 
  Y N I need a roommate  
 
  I will be rooming with __________________________________   
 
   Y      N I will be participating in the Sat evening program 
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The Sun News 
Linda Anne Buehler, Editor 
PO Box 4867 
Seaside, FL  32459-4867 

Deliver to: 

 

The current Sun News is accessible via the Sun Region website! 
 

But it is password protected (so that all of our names, addresses, phone numbers and other per-
sonal information are not available to everyone!).  If you don’t already know the password, send an 
email request to:   bear4lb@aol.com (please put Sun News in the subject line). 

 
     If you are an EGA member, you can also get The Sun News mailed to you at a cost of only $5.00 
 per year;  use coupon below. 
  

Subscription to The Sun News  
Please send me the (snail) mailed version of The Sun News: 
Name ____________________________________________________ 
Address __________________________________________________ 
   ___________________________________________________ 
Chapter ______________________________ 
Send to: Linda Anne Buehler, Sun News Editor, PO Box 4867, Seaside, FL 32459-4867 
and enclose check for $5 payable to Sun Region EGA. 


